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Supermoon, Super Cat
Many people around the world witnessed the rare convergence of a supermoon and lunar eclipse 
on the night of September 27, 2015. Although a supermoon happens once a year when it passes 
closest to Earth, it is unusual to see a supermoon and total lunar eclipse the same night. Ed Avis 

took this photo of the supermoon rising behind his Mark 2. He will have to wait until 2033 for this 
photo op again.
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continued on next page

President’s Update Jim Sambold, JANE President

Turning the Page to a New Year and New Ad-
ventures

The holidays are over and the new year has finally arrived, 
and I have to say I’m not quite sure that it feels like 2016, 
but according to the calendar it must be so and thus time 
marches on.

This being the first issue of The Cat for 2016, I would like to 
point out for those of you who receive a printed version, just 
in case you might have missed it, the covers are now being 
printed in color. Thanks to a turn of events, we are now in 

a position to be able to upgrade our great newsletter and take better advantage of some of those wonderful 
photos that are submitted throughout the year. So please continue to submit photos and articles, as Tracey 
is always in need of additional material. This can include anything from scheduled events to your own travels 
and tribulations during the acquisition and ownership of your beautiful Cat. We can all associate with those 
intricacies of ownership and restoration to realize we are not alone in this endeavor.

The event schedule is still in process for the year and the committee is hard at work looking for additional 
events, both technical and social. So far, there will be several new Tech Sessions to include a total Mark 2 
rebuild, a machine shop tour, and even the rebuild of an overdrive transmission. The social events are also 
increasing this year with what appears to be our largest one yet, the driving tour to Quebec City. Over 60 
people have signed up for these amazing four days of travel in their Cats. Mark Lenci and Ed Avis have done 
a fabulous job putting together the itinerary and it is an event not to be missed. I know the first block of hotel 
rooms has been sold out, with a few more being added last month. If you have any interest at all in attending, 
please make sure that you reserve your hotel room immediately so you can participate in the festivities.

The Concours will be here before we know it, so now is the time to begin preparations for some of the ancillary 
events that go along with it. I ask everyone to start thinking about some of the local businesses that might be 
able to contribute items for our raffle and silent auction. These two activities at our Concours help us generate 
a good portion of the money that we donate to David’s House every year, and we would like to continue this 
tradition for many more to come. We would also like to have your ideas for an additional charity that would 
benefit from our future hard work as the club continues to grow.

We are still in need of someone to take on the responsibility of running the Hospitality Suite for the Concours. 
It has always been the central point of our Concours weekend by providing a gathering place for food, refresh-
ment, and socializing, with a long-standing reputation as one of the best in JCNA. This position has several 
very nice benefits associated with it for the weekend, so if you have an interest please reach out to Jane Mur-
ray and get more of the details.

The Cars on the Lawn at Larz Anderson will be another event not to miss in May. This annual tradition for our 
May monthly meeting has grown significantly over the last couple of years, and I have no doubt that it will 
set another record for both attendance and cars as we are quickly reaching the legal limit for the Museum to 
handle indoors.

I know that 2016 will be another great year, and I am looking forward to having more of you join in the grow-
ing number of events, to not only participate but lend a helping hand in some small way to ensure that they 
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The Coventry Cat is the official publication 
of the Jaguar Association of New England 
(JANE), a non-profit organization of Jag-
uar enthusiasts that is a regional chapter of 
the national Jaguar Clubs of North America 
(JCNA).  JANE is incorporated in the Common-
wealth of Massachusetts.

JANE Officers & Committee 
Chairs

President: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  
xkjagnut@comcast.net

VP Events: Dean Saluti, 617-285-6565, 
djsaluti@aol.com         

VP Membership: Howard Kalet, 508-380-7898, 
kaletfamily@comcast.net

Secretary: Bonnie Getz, 603-943-6400, 
nhbonnie@gmail.com

Treasurer: Don Holden, 603-673-8167,  
donholden@rcn.com

Concours: Jane Murray, 781-729-1886,  
mszahna@hotmail.com

Head Judge: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  
xkjagnut@comcast.net

Slalom:  Richard Kosinski, 978-685-4111, 
richardkosinski@comcast.net 

Webmaster: Dennis Eklof, 508-878-9510,  
dennis.eklof@verizon.net

Traveler Contact: Gary Hagopian, 603-763-3093,
	 g.hagopian38@gmail.com

 Board Members
Michael Kaleel ● John Brady ● Jane Murray ● Marjorie Cahn 
Dennis Eklof ● Frank Grimaldi ● Rich Kosinski 		
Lauren MacCarthy ● David Moulton ● Jennifer Taylor 
Gus Niewenhous ●  Mike Axford ● Aldo Cipriano 

The Coventry Cat
Editor: Tracey Levasseur, 207-247-3385,			 

sharpei@sacoriver.net
Assistant Editor: Prebble Eklof, 617-877-5825,  

 prebble.eklof@verizon.net
Circulation: Barbara McLachlan, 508-947-0313,  

 bamclachlan@verizon.net
Send articles, info, and photos to:  

sharpei@sacoriver.net    -or- 
The Coventry Cat, 329 Ross Corner Rd, 
 Shapleigh, ME 04076

Advertising: Carl Hanson, 781-275-2707,  
chansonjag@aol.com

Display Advertising Rates 
An ad in The Coventry Cat currently reaches over 350 house-
holds with excellent demographics. Rates are on an annual 
basis (12 issues):

Business Card (Members)      $60 
                       (Non-members)               $120 
Quarter page                          $175 
Half page                                $325 
Full page                         $600 
Inside back cover               $1200 
Inside front cover               $1000 
Back cover half page		        $500

Visit JANE on the web at
www.j-a-n-e.org

JANE is also on facebook at
www.facebook.com/JagsNEWall

President’s Message continued

Please support 
our Coventry Cat

 advertisers.

Read their ads
throughout the Cat and give 

them
 your business

whenever you can.

Jim

are an even bigger success. Please feel free to reach 
out to any of the event chairs or officers if you have any 
questions about how you can help.

This is a great club because you, the membership, have 
made it so. I look forward to seeing many more of you 
this year as the club continues to grow and lead the way 
for other clubs in JCNA.

Got questions?

Please contact the appropriate JANE 
officer or committee member in the 

block at left.
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Membership Howard Kalet, VP Membership

First, I wish to thank Ed Avis for the fantastic job he has done over 
the last four years as Membership VP of JANE.  He has set up a 
great, well-organized process to keep track of membership for one 
of the largest clubs in JCNA!  This is no simple accomplishment, with 
payments and registrations coming in by check and PayPal. I look 
forward to following in Ed's footsteps and expanding our capabilities 
as technology allows.  On the subject of technology, this year slightly 
over half our members registered online through PayPal.

We are beginning 2016 with 208 members. One lucky, early-registering 
member will receive a year’s free basic membership. You may be in-
terested to know that at the end of last January the JANE registration 
number reported at the upcoming JCNA AGM was 242 members.  I 
hope we can obtain even higher membership for this year.  I encour-
age any member who has not yet renewed to do so ASAP!  
 
I look forward to your support and the challenges of the upcoming 

year as membership VP.  
 
Cheers,
Howard Kalet

	 Welcome New Members

	
   

Bridie Pearce	 Winchester, NH	 Future Jaguar 

...And Former Members Who Rejoined

Gene & Barbara Torvend	 Shelburne, VT	 1968 E-Type Coupe
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Time to renew your JANE membership (do it NOW before you forget)! 

If you haven't renewed your JANE membership for 2016, please take a few minutes to renew online now at www.j-a-n-e.org or complete 
and mail the form below.  

Remember, if you renew before December 31st, you’ll not only receive a $5 discount on your membership, but you’ll 
also be entered in a drawing to receive a refund of your basic membership ($60) for 2016.  The winning name will be 
drawn at the JANE social meeting in January.  Associate members and club officers are not eligible for the discount or 
drawing. 

To renew online:

• From the Home Page, click on RENEW on the upper left 
• From the Login screen, enter your User name and Password and click the Submit button. 
• Review your profile information (and PLEASE update if needed) 
• Pay your dues online using PayPal or credit card (see the dues structure below)  

__________________________________________________________________ 

To renew by mail:

You can renew by mail but PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY (your membership VP would be very grateful)!!!!!! 

CHOOSE ONLY ONE: 

o $60 per year with electronic Coventry Cat  (if paid by 31 DEC 2015) 
o $65 per year with electronic Coventry Cat (if paid after  01 JAN 2016) 

o $75 per year with printed Coventry Cat mailed to your address (if paid by 31 DEC 2015) 
o $80 per year with printed Coventry Cat mailed to your address (if paid after 01 JAN 2016)

o $25 per year for Associate membership with electronic Coventry Cat  
(I am a primary member in another JCNA club and my JCNA number is __________________) 

o $45 per year for Associate membership with printed Coventry Cat mailed to your address 
        (I am a primary member in another JCNA club and my JCNA number is __________________)

Amount enclosed $__________ 

MEMBER and CO-MEMBER NAMES ____________________________________ 

EMAIL     _____________________________________________ 

STREET ____________________________________________

CITY       _______________________________  STATE ___________ ZIP _________________ 

PHONES:   HOME ___________________ WORK ___________________ CELL _________________ 

CAR 1     YEAR _______ MODEL __________________ BODY STYLE ___________________Color___________ 

CAR 2     YEAR _______ MODEL __________________ BODY STYLE ___________________ Color___________ 

COMMENTS ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MAIL COMPLETED FORM AND CHECK (PAYABLE TO “JANE”) TO:      
Howard Kalet 
90 Colbourn Road 
Rye, NH 03870

NOTE: Regular JANE members are not eligible for Associate Membership – this is only for members 
of sister clubs who want to regularly participate in JANE activities and receive the Coventry Cat. 
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Upcoming Events

January Meeting
Wednesday, January 27, 7pm

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

Join fellow JANE members at our January monthly meeting featuring the Reverend 
Dr. Joseph Wilkes, known to us as Joe.  Joe is a Harvard and Mass General-
trained oral and maxillofacial surgeon, who embarked on a second vocation as a 
priest in the Episcopal Church, recently marking his tenth anniversary as Rector 
of St. Andrew’s Church in Methuen, Massachusetts.

Joe has had an interest in all things Jaguar, having owned several over the 
years, with a particular specialization in the entire gamut of die-cast models.  
He will speak to us on the fact, folklore, and fiction of collecting die-cast Jaguar 
models.  He has been collecting models since the late ‘80s and has amassed a 
collection of over 1,000 examples, ranging from every color variation of a particular model to some very rare 
specimens.  We will be entertained by Joe’s presentation covering not only the model cars, but also stories 
on their acquisitions.

Come early to socialize with your JANE friends in the Wayside Inn’s “Old Bar” before the dinner meeting be-
gins at 7 o’clock.

2016 JCNA AGM and International Jaguar Festival

The 2016 JCNA  Annual General Meeting will be held in Scottsdale, 
Arizona, from March 31 to April 2, hosted by the Jaguar Club of 
Central Arizona at the Scottsdale Plaza Resort.  The International 
Jaguar Festival follows from April 3 to April 6.  Many activities 
are offered during the events – concours, rally/tour, slalom, and 
special spouse programs.  Read all about it from the Calendar of 
Events on the JANE website.
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Upcoming Events

*	Routine	service	to	full	diagnostics	and	
rebuilds	of	all	British	and	European	late	
model	cars

*	Minor	project	work	to	full	concours-	
winning	restorations

*	Safe,	clean	and	dry	storage	
*	Consignment	sales	of	collectible	cars
*	Performance	improvements	for	street	use
*	Full	race	preparation,	track	support	and	
transport	of	all	foreign	and	domestic	
vintage	cars

Home of the Jaguar Racing XKEs
4 Holmes Road Tel. (413) 499-6000
Lenox, MA 01240 Fax (413) 499-6699

www.donovanmotorcars.com
info@donovanmotorcar.com

2016 JANE Calendar 

You may register for any JANE event online at www.j-a-n-e.org and pay in advance by 
credit card or PayPal 

 
Date Event Location 
January 27 JANE Monthly Meeting, speaker Reverend Dr. Joseph Wilkes Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA 
February 24 JANE Monthly Meeting Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA 
March 23 JANE Monthly Meeting Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA 
March 31-
April 6 

JCNA AGM & International Jaguar Festival Scottsdale, AZ 

April 27 JANE Monthly Meeting Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA 
May 25 JANE Monthly Meeting LAAM, Brookline, MA 
June 2-6 JANE Tour to Quebec City Quebec, Canada 
   
   

 

*Dates above are only those confirmed 
at time of publishing.

Check this page for updates each month 
and for the most current events check 

the Calendar page at www.J-A-N-E.org.
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Upcoming Events

JANE Tour to Quebec City

The Quebec City trip on June 2–6, 2016, has received a great response! We have 60 people and 30+ cars 
signed up to go. 

One rally point for the trip up on June 2 will be Waterville, Maine. We will see if there is interest in a rally for 
people traveling from the west (e.g., via Burlington, Vermont). Mark Lenci and Ed Avis will be finalizing ar-
rangements in early February and will get out a more extensive update after that. 

The Hotel Clarendon in Quebec City is not accepting any more bookings from the general public for this period, 
but can accommodate our whole group. So it is imperative that you book a room now if you are considering 
going. The room can be canceled without charge up to 48 hours in advance.  Contact Nadia Gagnon (1-888-
554-6001) as soon as possible if you have not already reserved a room.  When calling Nadia, identify yourself 
as a member of the Jaguar Association of New England - Room Block 423004. Those wishing to come early 
or stay later may book either June 1st or June 6th at the event price.

If you have any questions or requests, please contact Ed Avis (207-737-8258 or ed@avisfamily.com) or Mark 
Lenci (617-515-8050 or marklenci@verizon.net).
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Tech Talk

A Mark 2 Filter Change

By Bruce Murray

As shown above on my car, the air intake on most 3.4 & 3.8L Mark 2’s is a large paper element inside a casing 
with two intake pipes.  There seemed to be some intake noise that I found objectionable during hard accel-
eration, emanating mainly from the air intakes and perhaps also radiating from the large top face of the filter 
housing.  Early Mark 2’s had a different arrangement, with a large oil-bath filter fitted in the left front wheel well 
and a 3” diameter flex hose connecting it to a silencer sitting above the cam covers. 

I decided to install the early style system, since it would certainly reduce the intake noise and also source the 
intake air directly from the outside instead of the hot engine compartment.  The reason Jaguar changed the 
system may have been because of cost.  Since the oil-bath filter is a messy item to service, I substituted a mod-
ern paper element. A modern FRAM CA148 is a widely available air filter used on many Ford cars and trucks 
of the 1960-1980 period. Only minor modification to the filter housing was necessary to make the substitution.

I was able to buy from Geoff Rogers an oil cleaner and a silencer. Although the former was in pretty rough 
shape, I was able to clean it up and make it serviceable using the magic of POR15.  I had to source other 
parts to complete the set-up. The final installation is shown in the following pictures.

 

“OIL-BATH” FILTER 

3” FLEX HOSE 

3” STEEL ELBOW 

 

3” FLEX HOSE 

EARLY STYLE SILENCER EARLY STYLE INTAKE 
PLENUM 
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Original Wire Mesh 
Filter – replaced with 
a paper element 

Hose to Carburetors 

Outside Air Intake 

The modifications to the oil 
filter consisted of discarding 
the original wire mesh filter 
(21), reducing the height of 
the oil bath (26) by 0.7”, and 
fitting the FRAM filter plus 
some sealing foam 

 

FRAM FILTER 
CA 148 

OIL CONTAINER   
(7700) 

FILTER 
COVER 
(7698) 

FOAM SEAL 

OIL 
CONTAINER 

HEIGHT  
CUT DOWN 

BY 0.70” 

AIR 
CLEANER  

COVER 
ASSEMBLY 
(C.15870) 
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continued from page 11

A 3” diameter hole is needed to pass the ducting through from the wheel well area to the engine space. Early 
cars had a hole already, of course, and later cars like mine simply had the area flattened but not punched 
through. Making this hole can be a pain unless you have access to a special tool like a 3” Greenlee hole 
punch. This is like a normal radio punch, but with a ball bearing so that the friction is reduced. Otherwise it’s 
probably time for the jig saw.

The 3” steel elbow came from Walker muffler, their part number 41685.  I used three small brackets to fix it 
to the body.

The 3” dia. flex hose is McMaster 53145K65. 

Performance

Well, how does it perform?  The intake noise is definitely reduced, but can still be heard. It is likely that noise 
is being radiated from the silencer casing as well as the flexible hose in the engine space. In due course I 
will do tests to verify this.

The factory engine settings for the oil-bath air filter are different from those with the paper filter. Specifically, 
the static ignition timing is changed from 7° BTDC to 2° BTDC  (paper to oil), and the SU needle is changed 
from a TL to an SC. The SC needle has a lower fuel delivery at high airflow, and this is presumed to be due 
to the greater restriction of the oil-bath filter.

The SC needle gives the same flow area as the 
TL until the piston lift is about 1”.

I ran a test to see what the pressure drop was with 
the new “Air-Bath” filter. This can be checked by 
utilizing one of the fuel drain holes at the bottom 
of the carburetor intake plenum. Perhaps this does 
not reflect the true static pressure in the plenum, 
but it is probably not far off. Special holes could be 
drilled in other places, which might yield a more 
accurate reading.

A water manometer was set up to read the pressure 
in the intake plenum that feeds the carburetors. 
A 10-foot length of ¼” ID plastic tubing was con-
nected at one end to one of the small drain ports 
at the bottom of the plenum. The other end was 

passed out under the hood and into the car, where it was draped over the rear view mirror and formed into 
a water-filled U tube with a scale attached.  This made it easy to read during a road test.

The water column reading was taken at a steady engine speed. The throttle was held wide open during a 
climb up a long hill.  The reading was 3.5” H2O at 3000 RPM. This is equivalent to a depression of about 0.13 
psi, or to put it another way, equivalent to the change in pressure with a 250-ft. altitude change. Even if the 
test were repeated at 5000 RPM, the depression would still be equivalent to only a 700-ft. altitude change. 

Since the car was presumably designed to operate over a range of a few thousand feet altitude, the intake 
depression does not seem to be significant, and I will stay with the present needles and ignition timing.
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Interestingly, when coasting down the hill at 70mph there was a positive pressure of 0.8” H2O due to the ram 
effect of forward motion. The filter intake does not face into the airstream, but rather athwartships. The ram 
air pressure at 70mph is 2.4” H2O, so we get about 30% ram recovery, which is probably useful.

I will run the car with the settings for the paper air filter and perhaps later engage in some exhaust gas analy-
sis to fine tune the mixture.
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• Restoring XK model Jaguars for 40 years.

• Finest upholstery available.

• Our mail order upholstery kits have all the parts, 
    even the hard to make ones and they fit; 
    backed up by toll free installation support.

• Extensive Parts selection with mail order world-wide.

• Sensible mechanical and performance upgrades.

• We also work with many other European marques.

Bassett’s
PO Box 245 Wyoming, Rhode Island 02898, USA

Tel: +1-401-539-3010 • E-mail: jagwillie@bassettsinc.com 

www.bassettsinc.com
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We Specialize In
XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used
· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call
For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
5850 Stadium Drive

Kalamazoo, MI 49009

For information & catalog:
Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at
www.terrysjag.com

S A L E S               *               S E R V I C E               *               R E S T O R A T I O N

M   O   T   O   R   C   A   R   S
I N C O R P O R A T E D

333 Cooke Street       *       Plainville, CT  06062

1974 Jaguar E-Type SIII Roadster,
    Only 29K ORIGINAL miles on this British Racing Green and Biscuit 4 speed. Talk about a great find, total 
extremely well done repaint, interior rug kit, seats are mint, car runs like a champ. This is the perfect collec-
tor car to say the least. Must see and drive to appreciate. Truly just like money in the bank, especially with 

our super low under current market value selling price of $99,500.

Motorcars Incorporated.  Jaguar Sales, Service, and Restoration since 1977.  800-899-1055
For multiple pictures and other inventory:  www.motorcarsinc.com.
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Classified Ads
Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at www.j-a-n-e.org, 
where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free for JANE members and $15 per inser-
tion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs Road, Bedford, MA 
01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by mail for free scanning service.  Non-
members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

Cars For Sale

Cars/Parts Wanted
Car Wanted: E-type & XK's - Running or Not. I am looking for XKE's and XK's in any condi-
tion. Will travel. Please call or email me at 617-838-3728. Ad placed by R. Crook. Phone: 
617-838-3728. Email: crookjag@comcast.net. (9/13)

Parts For Sale
CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and Saloon 
models.  Please contact John Brady (781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom Brady 
(617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) for our current parts/price list or if you are interested in 
selling  parts or tools.  Interested in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford and Brockton, 
MA.     (8/09)

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires - XJR 2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 18 100R 
tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 flat lugnuts 
- STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, Framingham, 
MA 01701 ;   Price: $350 obo .  Ad placed by Richard D Gill .  Phone: 508-788-0026. E-Mail: 
RIKI4455@aol.com.   (1/09)

Steering wheel for E-Type, 13.5 inch diameter. Complete for installation, smaller than 
standard wheel allowing for more room in cockpit. Asking $150 OBO Ad placed by Allen 
Liberman. Phone 617-817-5012. Email libs999@hotmail.com. Located in Newton, MA. (3/13) 

Miscellaneous
Women’s “Jaguar Essence” Silk Scarf - This scarf 
makes a wonderful gift for a lady Jaguar lover’s birthday, 
anniversary, holiday, etc. Purchase includes wrapping 
in heavy-weight gold striped tissue paper and secured 
with a Scarfsense gold foil seal.  Order online at http://
scarfsense.com/collection/jaguar-essence.  Call me 
should you have any questions.  Location: National 
Delivery.  $67.95.  Ad placed by Kathy Gorbach.  Phone:  
508-277-2737.  Email: kgorbach@yahoo.com.  (4/12)

JAGUAR COLLECTIBLES - I Buy, Sell and Trade Jaguar Toys, Models, DieCast, Posters, 
Manuals, Books, Brochures, EJAG Mag...more and much more.  Location: Southampton, New 
York. Visit us on eBay as XK140CAT Ad placed by S. Ring. Phone: 631-259-2604. Email: 
basicnyc@aol.com. (9/13)

1971 Series III E-Type - Price reduced! 
2-door coupe. V12, manual gearbox, 52,572 
miles, new tires, many spare parts.  Regency 
Red with black interior.  This car has won 
many JCNA trophies as best in class. $50,000. 
Ad placed by Ben Sava, 43 Windmill Lane, 
Arlington, MA.  Phone: 781-641-0507. (12/14)

1973 Series IIIE-Type OTS -  5.3L, same owner for 20 
years, beautiful paint & interior, 2001, 2012, just had 
major service in 2015 by Brookline Jaguar, all awards, 
maintenance records available, specific manuals, 
charts, diagrams, etc. go with car. Asking $100,000. 
Location: Brookline, MA. Ad placed by Sanda O’Brien. 
Email: sanda.obrien@comcast.net. Phone:  617-899-
5070. (8/15)
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1-800-875-5247 | www.welshent.com

- New Parts

- Used Parts

- Rebuilt Parts

- 100,000 sq ft facility

- Orders placed before

  3 pm ship that dayThe largest independent retailer of new, used 
& rebuilt Jaguar spares since 1965

Proud supporter of the JCNA
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Hagerty specializes in collector cars and their adopted 
parents. Both deserve pampering – care and expertise 
you won’t find in the practices of general insurance 
companies. Call your local Hagerty agent below for a 
consultation. The doctor is always in.

BECAUSE BABIES

SPECIALISTS
need

  Classic Car Insurance 

Michael A. Bernier

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com

Mallard Insurance
Auto • Home • Life • Business

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com
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The new classic

Jaguar Peabody 
247 Newbury Street
Peabody, MA 01960
www.jaguarpeabody.com 
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Place
Stamp
Here

Mailing Label

 Jaguar Association of New England
329 Ross Corner Rd • Shapleigh, ME  04076


